





Hillard Heintze File Review Recommendation # 70.3

Finding # 70

The process to update Department General Orders is overly protracted and does not

allow the SFPD to respond in a timely manner to emerging policing issues.

Recommendation # 70.3 Prior to promulgation of policies and procedures, the SFPD should ensure that comments
are sought from members and units most affected by any practice, policy, or procedure
during the initial stages of development.

Recommendation Status Complete Partially Complete In Progress
Not Started No Assessment

Summary

The San Francisco Police Department enacted a Department General Order (DGO) that defines the policy development
requirements for the department. This includes the requirement that expert input is sought. Under the policy, the Bureau
most directly impacted is responsible for assigning a subject matter expert (SME). This role then is responsible for
providing the insight and coordinating comments from within the affected bureau. The practice and work aligned is
aligned to compliance measure number one.

Under compliance measure number 2, there are various processes that assist in tracking the work of SMEs both at the
unit level and within the PSPP’s Written Directives Unit (WDU). The WDU follows a Policy Input Log, SFPD Form 582.
This tracks and reconciles expert input. PowerDMS is used to support tracking. During SFPD concurrence, inclusive of
the expert review, WDU maintains "minutes" of each meeting as a tool to capture the topics for reconciliation and
discussion for future meetings.

Status/Measure Met

Compliance Measures

1 Identify unit level experts for opinion and input in the development of DGOs. v Yes O No [ON/A

2 Develop a tracking system to log and reconcile expert input. VvYes ONo [ON/A

Administrative Issues

Compliance Issues
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